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Coventry City Council
PO Box 15

Council House
Coventry

CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

E-mail: infogov@coventry.gov.uk
Phone: 024 7697 5408

20 September 2022
Dear Sir/Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA)
Request ID: FOI448627330

Thank you for your request for information relating to whistleblowing.
You have requested the following information:
1. How many whistleblowing disclosures have you received over the last two years?

2020/21 - 6 disclosures
2021/22 - 3 disclosures

2. Can you provide a breakdown of the whistleblowing concerns received over the last two
years?

2020/21:

Number | Nature of concern (grounds | Service area
for whistleblowing)

1 Corruption Transportation & Highways

2 Breach of a legal obligation Children’s Services

3 Breach of a legal obligation Streetscene & Regulatory Services
4 Fraud Adult Services

5 Fraud Streetscene & Regulatory Services
6 Fraud Streetscene & Regulatory Services




2021/22:

Number t\lature of concern (grounds Service area
or whistleblowing)

1 Corruption Adult Services
2 Breach of a legal obligation Adult Services
3 Breach of a legal obligation Children’s Services

3. The current headcount/total number of staff in your whistleblowing team.

We confirm that we do not hold this information and are advising you as per Section 1(1) of the
Act. The Council does not have a specific whistleblowing team. To clarify, matters relating to fraud
and corruption, are considered by the Chief Internal Auditor. All other concerns which fall under
one of the specified grounds are considered by the Council’s Monitoring Officer. These officers
determine the appropriate way forward, including where appropriate, requesting officers within the
Legal function/Internal Audit to undertake an investigation.

4. The amount of expenditure allocated to your whistleblowing team, department or function
that deals with disclosures made concerning the bodies, entities or individuals you regulate,
supervise or oversee over the last two years.

As explained in response to Question 3, the Council does not have a whistleblowing team and so
no specific expenditure is allocated. Costs for investigating whistleblowing disclosures are
subsumed within existing budgets.

5. Any relevant documents or processes you have in place for dealing with whistleblowing
concerns over the last two years.

An annual report on whistleblowing is presented to the Council’s Audit and Procurement
Committee. This report is accessible via the link below:

https://edemocracy.coventry.gov.uk/ieListDocuments.aspx?Cld=553&MId=12764&Ver=4

The supply of information in response to a FOI request does not confer an automatic right to re-
use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and
non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can
also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please
contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

For information, we publish a variety of information such as: FOI/EIR Disclosure Log, Publication
Scheme, Facts about Coventry and Open Data that you may find of useful if you are looking for
information in the future.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response.
Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to
your original request — email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner,



who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane,
Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email icocasework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.
Yours faithfully

Information Governance
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